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October 7, 2014 
 
Mr. William Kested 
Regional Office of Education, Bureau, Henry, and Stark Counties 
107 South State Street 
Atkinson, IL  61235 
 
Dear Mr. Kested: 
 
Listed below is a response to each of the areas that were cited on your recent building inspections in the Geneseo 
CUSD #228 on September 29, 2014. 
 
Millikin Elementary School  
24” of clearance from shelving to ceiling in non-
sprinkler buildings. 

Items on top shelves in room 6 have been taken down 
and stored properly. 

Fire Extinguisher tag has expired. Tag will be updated by Tri-State Fire Control, Inc. 
Extension cord providing power to a power stip. Extension cord has been removed in room 15. 
Ceiling decorations in combination with lights is 
likely a fire hazard. 

Decorations have been removed and displayed in an 
alternative location. 

Northside Elementary School  
Multi-plug extension cord is being used instead of 
a power strip. 

Extension cord has been replaced with a longer power 
strip. 

Geneseo Middle School  
Boiler Room inspection certificates have expired. All district boilers were inspected on Sep 29th, 2014 

and the certificates are displayed properly. 
Extension cord providing power to a power stip.   Extension cord has been removed in room 606. 
Geneseo High School  
Boiler Room inspection certificates have expired. All district boilers were inspected on Sep 29th, 2014 

and the certificates are displayed properly. 
Fire detector is required in storage closets. A fire detector in the janitor closet off of the cafeteria 

will be installed by our maintenance staff. 
24” of clearance from shelving to ceiling in non-
sprinkler buildings. 

Items on top shelves in home economics, music 
storage, and wrestling room storage have been taken 
down and stored properly. 

Please let me know if you need anything else.  Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Tim Gronski, CSBO 
 


